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28/2/25 
 

Headteacher’s Hello 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
It’s been a good start to the second half of the spring term. The children have been busy starting their new 
themes for their learning. To find our more about what your child will be learning this half term, please click 
here, go to your child’s year group and click on spring 2.  
 
We are looking forward to celebrating World Book Day next Thursday. It has been nice to hear the children 
discussing the book they have to chosen to read. Please see later in the newsletter for further details of 
World Book Day. Please note, this is not a non-uniform day, unless your child decides to come into school 
dressed as a character from their chosen book. If children would prefer not to dress up, they are invited to 
bring in a prop inspired by their book, to support discussion in their book group activity on World Book Day. 
Also on that day, your child will bring home a WBD book voucher, which can be used to buy a free book at 
a selection of retailers. 
 
On Wednesday, I met with the School Council and along with Mr Murray our Site Manager and Mrs James 
our school governor, we carried out a health and safety walk. The School Council reps did a fantastic job of 
looking out for ways in which were making sure the school site, and had some good recommendations of 
their own from the children’s perspective.  
 
Tomorrow is the SA Family Movie Night. Thank you to all the volunteers who have helped to organise this 
event – I hope you all have an enjoyable evening.  
 
Have a lovely weekend, 
Miss Macklearn 

 

 
"Together we have hope.  Be still and know that I am with you" - Psalm 46:10 

Celebrating learning together in faith, hope and love 

https://www.bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk/
https://www.bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk/learning/curriculum


2 | P a g e  
Bishop Perrin C of E Primary School is an allergy-aware school  info@bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk 
  https://www.bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk/ 

 

Communications Policy - clarification 
Please note, only pupils in Year 5 and 6 are permitted to 
bring a mobile phone into school. Phones must be 
switched off before children enter the school premises, 
and must be kept in school bags in their lockers for the 
duration of the school day. Any child not adhering to these 
rules will have their phone confiscated and will not be 
allowed to bring their mobile phone into school again. For 
more information, please see our Communications Policy.  
 

Morning Playtime – Health Snacks 
Just a reminder, that in line with our school playtime 
policy, we provide a healthy fruit or vegetable snack for 
infant children at morning break. Children in KS2 can bring 
in their own healthy snack for breaktime, but please limit 
these to fresh fruit, dried fruit or vegetables. Please no 
yoghurt tubes, cheese snacks, etc. - children who 
continue to bring in these types of snacks will be asked to 
take them home. Thank you for your co-operation with 
this.  
 

Year 6 PE 
Next week, please could you send Year 6 to school in 
their PE kits on Tuesday (4th March) instead of Monday 
(unless they are swimming, in which case they will need to 
wear PE kit on both days). This is just for one week. 
Thank you. 
 
 

 Celebrations and Achievements 

Well done to the children who have earnt a certificate this 
week. 

CLASS NAME 

Friendship Zyon 

Endurance Jacob 

Peace Name 

Forgiveness Evelyn 

Reverence Joseph 

Service Kameela 

Justice Declan 

 

Football Matches 
On Friday 14th February, the girls’ football team and boys’ 
football teams played a match against Chasebridge, at 
Chasebridge School.  
We enjoyed the match. They were tough competition but 
they only beat us by one goal – the final score was 1 – 0 
to them. We worked well as a team! By Lucy, Y6 
We played well as a team and we helped each other out. 
We all had a lot of fun, there was a lot of competition and 
the other side had a lot of good players. The final score 
was 10 – 1 to them. By Dexter, Y6 
 

 
 

 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Attendance 
Friendship: 93.51% Endurance: 98.09%, Peace: 94.07%, 
Forgiveness: 94.83%, Reverence: 98.52%, Service: 100% and 
Justice: 96.67%  
Whole school: 96.54% 
 
 

In collective worship this week… 
On Monday, we talked about the story of creation, and how 
we can be agents of change for the future in looking after 
our wonderful world.  On Tuesday, Miss McAvoy talked with 
the children about Lent and Ash Wednesday. They also 
talked about Ramadan that starts towards the end of this 
week. On Thursday, Reverend Andy continued exploring the 
fruits of the Holy Spirit, focussing on peace.  
 

School News 
School Uniform Reminder 
We have noticed that there have been a few non-uniform 
items coming into school, for example: bracelets, earrings 
that are not small studs, tops that are not school shirts and 
hair accessories beyond what is allowed.  Please see the 
attached information sheet with a reminder about our 
uniform policy; the full policy is on our school website.  All 
children will now have a uniform guide stuck into their 
reading records/homework diaries as a helpful reminder. 
Also, children are permitted to bring in plain lip balm if they 
have dry lips, but no lip gloss or timted lip balm. Thank you.  
 

Haircuts 
A reminder that it is school policy that parents are asked not 
to have designs shaved into children’s hair during term-time. 
Hair colour should be children’s natural colour. For health 
and safety reasons, long hair, which is below collar length or 
falls in front of the eyes, must be worn tied back with a 
suitable band or clip. This applies to both girls and boys. 
 

World Book Day 
World Book Day is on Thursday 6th March this year. As 
usual, we will be celebrating in school by encouraging the 
children to read a brand new book. We ask that all children 
choose a book from the list attached with this newsletter. 
These books have all been shortlisted for the SPARK! Book 
Awards 2025. There is a display up in school with all the 
information about the books, to help the children to make 
their decision.  
The children will read their chosen book at home in advance 
of World Book Day. On the day they can come to school 
either dressed as a character or bring in a prop, inspired by 
their chosen book. During the day, they will gather with all 
the other children who have chosen to read the same book 
as them, along with a member of staff, for a book club 
discussion and activity. 
Local libraries are supporting the SPARK! Book Awards, so 
you will be able to find copies of the books there. We will 
also have some copies in school for the children to borrow.  
If you have any questions about this, please ask Miss 
Macklearn. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
— Martin Luther King 

Jr. 

mailto:info@bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk
https://www.bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk/
https://www.bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk/ckfinder/userfiles/files/Communications%20Policy%20-%20February%202025(3).pdf
https://www.bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk/ckfinder/userfiles/files/Supervision%20and%20Playtime%20Policy%20Jan%202024%20-%20updated%20September%202024%20pdf.pdf
https://www.bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk/ckfinder/userfiles/files/Supervision%20and%20Playtime%20Policy%20Jan%202024%20-%20updated%20September%202024%20pdf.pdf
https://www.bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk/parents/school-uniform
https://www.sparkbookawards.co.uk/home
https://www.sparkbookawards.co.uk/home
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School Trips Payments / Permissions 
Unless otherwise stated, children should wear school 
uniform for school visits (this includes school shoes). 
Children should bring a bag (school bag or other) to carry 
their packed lunch and water bottle in. Packed lunches 
should not contain any form of nuts (this applies to 
children and adult volunteers); no fizzy drinks or glass 
bottles. If details vary to this they will be provided below 
within the specific trip section. 
 

Year 5 & 6 School Journey – final payments  
This is a reminder that the final balance for school 
jounryes are as follows: 
Year 5 - 4th payment – Monday 3rd March 2025 

-  Additional payment - Monday 17th March 2025 
Year 6 - Friday 7th March 2025 
 
 

Year 2 Tour of London 
Year 2 are going on an open top bus tour of London on 
Tuesday, 18th March so that they can see the London 
landmarks that the children learn about. They will be 
travelling by train from Whitton Station to London 
Waterloo. Please wear school uniform, bring a waterproof 
or warm coat, and a snack and packed lunch. The cost of 
this trip is £18.45. Please log in to your child’s SCOPAY 
account to complete permission and payment for this trip. 
Please click here to order a school packed lunch by 
Tuesday 11th March.  
 

Spring term church visits 
Each class will visit St. Augustine’s Church this term.  
Please see dates below: 
Tuesday 4th March – Year 1 
Tuesday 11th March – Reception won’t be going to the 
church, Reverend Andy visited them in class. 
 

If you are available to walk with the classes on any of 
these dates, please contact the school office.  Classes 
leave school at 9am and return by 10:30am. 
 

Swimming Lessons 
This is notice that swimming lessons for the spring term 
will finish one week earlier than was orginally planned. 
The last swimming lesson for Year 2, and those in Year 4, 
5 and 6 children who are currently having lessons, will be 
on Monday 17th March. A refund for the £1.25 cost of the 
coach journey is available, please contact Miss de 
Boissierre. This will mark the end of the swimming lesson 
provision for this academic year.  

 

 
 
 
 

Safeguarding, Wellbeing & Inclusion 
Spring term wellbeing coffee mornings 
Building on the success of the autumn term coffee 
mornings, please keep put these dates in your diary. All 
are welcome to attend for informal networking and sharing 
of experiences and advice.  If you would like to attend, 
please book a place here: 

• Wednesday 12th March at 8:45-9:30 in the school 
library – Understanding attachment and trauma in 
children  
 

This session will be very informative and is being led by a 
member of the school community. Please do attend if you 
can. 
 

 
 

HomeStart 

 
Homestart: Richmond, Kingston and Hounslow support 
local families with at least one child under 5 years of age.  
They provide compassionate, non-judgmental, and 
confidential support for families navigating the many ups 
and downs of parenthood. Being a parent can be hard; 
Home-Start provides practical and emotional support for 
parents when they need us most. 
Things they can help with: perinatal mental health, 
disabilities and physical health problems, separation, 
bereavement, loneliness and isolation, multiple births, 
financial wellbeing, domestic abuse and more. If you feel 
that a referral would be helpful to support you at home, 
please visit their website or speak to Miss McAvoy to find 
out more. 
 

Parenting Courses via AfC 
AfC offer a number of courses to support parents to 
manage challenging behaviour at home and to better 
understand the needs of their chidlren as they grow up.  
Please visit these links for more information: 
123-Magic 
Teen Life for parents and carers of children aged 10-16 
Triple P Teen for parents of adolescents 10/11+ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

MHST – ‘Helping Children With…’ workshops 
Please see below for details of upcoming MHST webinars 
for parents to support children with a range of topics 
including worries, resilience, friendships, challenging 
behaviours, screentime, sleep and transitioning to 
secondary school.  You can use the QR code to register 
your interest and to receive the online links.  If you do 
attend a session, please share your experience with Miss 
McAvoy to support building awareness. 
 

 

 
 
Worries   – 25/4 9am 
Resilience  – 20/3 6pm 
Friendships   – 29/4 6pm 
Challenging behaviours – 3/3 6pm 
Screentime   – 2/5 6pm 
Sleep    – 2/5 9am and 8/7 6pm 
Transitioning to secondary school – 20/5 6pm, 22/5 
9am and 10/6 6pm 
 

The Anxious Generation  
Talk for parents  
On Thursday 24th April, we are delighted to have been 
able to secure the opportunity for parents at Bishop Perrin 
School to hear Ellen Collins, the deputy headteacher at 
Turing House deliver a talk based on the book ‘The 
Anxious Generation: How the Great Rewiring of Childhood 
Is Causing an Epidemic of Mental Illness’ by Jonathan 
Haidt.  Many of you will be very interested to attend and 
hear about this.  The book is widely available but the talk 
will be a chance for our school community to better 
understand the lasting effect that increased access to 
smartphones and social media is having on this 
generation of children.  It will also provide ideas and 
suggestions for steps parents and schools can take to 
collectively promote a healthier childhood for our children.   
We encourage as many of you to attend as possible.  
Please sign up for a space using the QR code / link. It is 
great to see that families have already started signing up 
to show their interest in this subject.  
 

 

 
 

 

 

Headlice 
Please read the NHS advice about what to do if your child 
has headlice.  If we are made aware that a child in a class 
had headlice, you will be informed via email. Please check 
your child’s hair for headlice regularly.  
 
If you have any concerns regarding the safeguarding of children who 
attend Bishop Perrin Primary School, these should be reported to 
the Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Miss McAvoy. In her 
absence, concerns should be reported to the Deputy Designated 
Safeguarding Lead who is Miss Macklearn. The school’s 
safeguarding governor is Mrs James. 
 

 

Community Information 
Boost your cycling confidence this spring on this 
free, fun & family-friendly ride (2 March) 
Join Kingston Cycling Campaign and friends on Sunday 2 
March 2025 with the spring return of their fun-packed 
family-friendly rides! 
Designed with all ages and cycling abilities in mind, this 
easy-paced and short ride will take you along quiet roads 
and traffic-free routes, starting (10.45am) and ending (by 
12.30pm) at Green Lane Recreation Ground in New 
Malden / Berrylands (park entrance opposite Franks 
Avenue, off South Park Grove). 
All need participants to be registered here to take part, so 
reserve your frees spot now and discover a few new 
routes on this smile-tastic and confidence-building ride 
through the borough! 
Click here to view flyer. 
 

And finally…  
Class Assemblies – Spring Term 
These are held in the school hall at 8:55am. Year 2 will be 
doing their class assembly onThursday 13th March. 
 

mailto:info@bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk
https://www.bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk/
https://forms.gle/xsbvZEfGEH5LT4JW6
https://forms.gle/A1azbcyGoQQ623217
https://kr.afcinfo.org.uk/pages/local-offer/information-and-advice/parenting-courses/adhd-focussed-courses
https://kr.afcinfo.org.uk/pages/local-offer/information-and-advice/parenting-courses/national-autistic-society-nas-teen-life-programme
https://kr.afcinfo.org.uk/pages/community-information/information-and-advice/parenting-support/parenting-advice-and-courses/courses-if-your-child-is-11
https://forms.gle/9j55WGJQ6p5DTpER8
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/
https://tiny.cc/FunRideSpring25
https://drive.google.com/file/d/13E_5q88uymxua1vaubTnhKYhgMDSdUbf/view?usp=sharing
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https://www.tickettailor.com/events/bishopperrinschoolassociatio
n/1589957 
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